
CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting

Tuesday, September 19, 2006

3:30 p.m.

CLRC

Present: Meg Van Patten, Baldwinsville Public Library; David Tiedemann, Syracuse University; Scott Kushner, Lafayette Public Library; Ann Harris, Mid-York Library System; Kuki Haines, Matilda Joslyn Gage House; Richard Strauss, OCPL; Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC.
Absent: John Walter, NOPL-Cicero; Doreen Milcarek, OCPL; Mary Tiedemann, OCM BOCES.
 Secretary Pro Tem
Kuki Haines

1. Minutes of April 4, 2006: Approved.  
2. State legislative/funding update 

· 800 Thank You letters were sent to regional elected officials. Several were sent to State Senator DeFrancisco’s office. Dick Strauss hand-delivered 795 letters primarily from OCPL member libraries. NYSALB feedback was that state officials were not being thanked. Suggest that NYLA be involved.
· Governor’s Office creates budget; libraries are a line item within the Education budget and the Governor decides what amount to allocate to libraries.

· Strategies issues for funding:
· consistent funding for libraries. 

· funding to support trustees training, akin to member of Board of Education and term officials get state funding for training.

· Penelope has been visiting State and Federal Legislative Aides or Chiefs of Staff; the meetings have been productive and helpful. She distributed electronic copies of a recent report – Long Overdue – to local legislators.  The report has useful talking points that the legislators can use.  Penelope began her visits locally and will now start to visit other legislators in other regions. 
3. National legislative issues – DOPA
· This issue may be up for a Senate vote in September 2006 and, if passed, will affect all libraries that receive E-rate funds.  Penelope distributed information from ALA that includes talking points.
4. Planning for Library Day 2007 in Albany

· State mandates students volunteer 10 hours 

· Already received $150.00 from Libraries Unlimited toward the cost of the bus – Penelope sent a thank you letter.
· CLRC will develop an invitation to be sent to all regional high schools that have Participation in Government classes to encourage them to attend either the Legislative Breakfasts or Library Day.    

5. Legislative Breakfasts 2006 

· Last year we held Breakfasts at DeWitt Public Library and SUNY IT in Utica area.
· Penelope will contact Patty Vilello to see if CLRC can use a Syracuse Schools location this year.  
· Alternative venue: LaFayette High School.
· Need to complete letters to the Legislative Aides/State Librarian, NYLA Director, and local officials.
· Flyer will be mailed out to all CLRC members.
· Food and beverage arrangements need to be organized.
· Date to be set.
· Preprinted Name Labels/stickers for Officials

· Format: Mingle and eat 8:30 – 9:00 a.m.; Introduce legislators; Open floor for question and answers/Interactive with audience
6. Recruiting committee members 

· Jan Fleckenstein sent resignation; Meg responded with a thank you for her service to the committee. 
· SUNY Medical Upstate librarian Christina Pope was suggested as a possible committee member or someone from Le Moyne College. Penelope will check all of our terms.
7. Next meeting –  Monday, October 23, 2006 at 3:45 p.m.  at CLRC

